
Mission Statement 
We are a welcoming 
Catholic Community, 
alive in Christ,  

making present the  
kingdom of God! 

Parish Core Values 
Compassion: We lift up  
one another in compassionð
listening to, praying for and 
walking with those who are in 
need. 
 

Justice: We promote 
equality and are called by 
God to protect human life, to 
promote human dignity, to 
advocate for the poor and to 
be a voice for the voiceless. 
 

Respect: We experience 
and reveal the living Christ 
as we embrace the richness 
we all bring to Godôs 
kingdom. 
 

Empowerment: We are 
empowered to use our God 
given gifts to serve others 
and share the good news of 
Godôs love. 

www.stpatsgh.org 

Mass Schedule 

Saturday - 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday - 9:00 a.m. &  

11:00 a.m.  

St. Patrick-St. Anthony 
Parish 

920 Fulton Avenue 
Grand Haven, MI 49417 

616-842-0001 

 

Reverend Charles J. Schwartz September - December 2018 

 

Newsletter 

Dear Friends in Christ,  
 
As I reflect on the past two years of my service at our parish, I continue to witness 
what an active and giving parish family we have here at St. Patrick ï St. Anthony.   
Just two examples of this are the willing parishioners that have answered the call to 
serve on our parish councils and the many volunteers at our parish festival that served 
with enthusiasm.   
 
I would like to extend a welcome and expression of appreciation to our new council 
members who have answered the call to serve in this capacity. Please keep them in 
prayer as they discern in their role of parish leadership.  
 
Pastoral Council    Finance Council 
Becky Bowen     David Bukala 
Joseph Lathem   Angela Cariano 
Keri McCarthy    Bob Wassick  
 
Our parish festival was a great success! Many of our parish families and friends 
enjoyed all the fun that was had. This event served to bring us together as a parish  
as well as a welcome to the community to join us. In addition to the social aspect of 
the festival, over $27,000 was raised to support the mission of our parish.   
 
All that this event offered and provided would not have happened without the many 
hours of hard work and dedication from our volunteers and staff. The joy in which the 
volunteers served in this endeavor reflects the giving spirit here at our parish  
 
For certain all of our summers have been busy and hopefully included some relaxation 
and recreation. Amidst the busyness we need to remain rooted in our faith and grow 
our knowledge. I encourage you to take some time to remember our roots and learn 
something new about our patrons St. Patrick and St. Anthony. There is more to St. 
Patrickôs legacy than folklore of leading snakes into the ocean and causing reason to 
color beer green. His story of conversion and fortitude is fascinating. In the same way, 
St. Anthony is more than a patron to help us find lost phones and keys or a man that 
preached in a city called Bologna. He was a man of humility and bravery. Challenge 
yourself to learn the way of these men and then imitate the goodness they lived.  
 
Blessings, 
 
Fr. Chuck Schwartz  
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Dear Parishioners of St. Patrick - St. Anthony, 
 
I received a letter today telling me of the large 
donation which was transferred to St. Vincent in 
Ain Karem just recently. The sum from the Good 
Friday collection came to two thousand and thirty 
dollars and fifty five cents. Yesterday I visited our 
home St. Vincent in Ain Karem and they are in the 
middle of their summer camp for the children and 
the young adults in their care. Perhaps this 
donation will be used to make their summer 
program more enjoyable. 
 
At present they have 52 residents both Jewish 
and Arab and among them four of the children are 
Christians. They have groups coming in to 
entertain with music and puppets, outings and all 
different activities going on for the summer. 

 
Know that any of you who may be visiting the Holy Land are always welcome to visit the home. There are three 
sisters present who are willing to welcome you. I will add some pictures of the children so you can have an idea 
of who you have helped the home to meet the individual needs. 
 
Blessings, Sr. Susan Sheehan 
Daughter of Charity of St. Vincent DePaul 

John, John and Normita Avior and Nicole 

JOB SEEKER PROGRAM 
 

The St. Patrick ï St. Anthony Job Seeker Program applied for various grants this spring and was fortunate to receive four different awards 
in 2018. 
 
Westerman Foundation $1,000: This grant will assist the Job Seeker program to purchase a new copier/printer for use by both 
the office staff and clients searching for specific positions and development of resumes.  

 
JSJ Corporation; Grand Haven, MI $5,000: These funds are to be used specifically for the purchase of new computer equipment 
in the Job Seeker office, providing computer and internet access as a West Michigan WORKS! ñShare Accessò site.  
 
Catholic Campaign For Human Development - Catholic Charities West Michigan, Diocese of Grand Rapids - $6,000: This grant 
will provide networking opportunities, coaching, mentoring, resume and cover letter development, community resources and support to job 
seekers in their job search to obtain successful careers in the Tri-Cities and surrounding areas. 
 
Zenko Family Field Of Interest Fund of the Grand Haven Area Community Foundation (CCHD) - $10,000: Funds to be used to: 

¶ Support Job Seeker Program salaries for ñdirect assistanceò and assessment to the unemployed, underemployed, and those with 
barriers  

¶ Maintain social media support for displaced workers looking for new employment opportunities 

¶ Host a monthly networking breakfast bringing area businesses and job seekers together to meet both the employment and recruiting 
needs of all involved 

¶ Meet the needs to assist Love In Actionôs Hope House and Harbor Hall sheltered housing residents obtain employment  

¶ Supervise West Michigan WORKS! Welfare Reform Program Worksite recipients for the purpose of on-the job training in conjunction 
with their Food Assistance Employment and Training Program. This is a component of its overall welfare reform initiative  

¶ Collaborate with Goodwill Industries of West Michigan providing clothing vouchers to job seekers in need of apparel during their job 
search and interview process 

 
We acknowledge the foundations who are assisting the Job Seeker Program. Together with our local business partners, we work to find 
employment opportunities, prepare individuals for employment, remove barriers and support them until job seekers can get back on their 
feet. 
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PASTORAL CARE MINISTRY 

All Around Fitness 
is an exercise class starting 
with a walk and stretching to 
warm up. Followed by a  
25 minute low impact cardio 
session, 20 minutes of 
strength training, and ending 
with cool down stretches. 
Fitness bands, hand held 
fitness balls, resistance 
loops, and hand weights all 
in various abilities are 
incorporated throughout, 
making it a class for beginners all the 
way to long time exercisers! This is a 
good time to connect with friends and 
fuel your mind, body and spirit! The 
sessions meet twice a week on 
Tuesday and Thursday from 9:00-10:00 
am in Rm. 5 & 6, September - June. 
Cost is $1 per class attended. All are 
welcome!  
 

Stretch, Balance and 
Strength meet: Monday/Wednesday 
for chair stretching. Friday for mat 
stretching. 9:00-10:00am. Experience 45 
minutes of stretching poses and chair 
work. Individuals should be able to hold 
poses comfortably while standing. Ladies 
and gentleman are welcome! Canned 
goods donation. Room 5/6. Instructor: 
Mary Starkweather  
 
 

Mind, Body & Spirit 
Stretching and breathing with Kathi 
Skorupski. Thursday, 6:15pm-8:00pm, 
Youth Center 
  

Anointing of the Sick 
will take place after mass on October 13 
& 14. If you are planning a serious 
surgery or your health has changed and 
would like to be anointed, please call the 
Parish Office to set up an appointment 
with Fr Chuck.  

Mothers of Many Seasons 
fellowship are mothers of any age or 
stage of mothering providing spiritual, 
social, emotional and practical support in 
the vocation of motherhood. Child care is 
provided during meetings. Activities and 
topics change from week to week. Open 
to the community. Starts September 13, 
9:30-11:30am, Room 7/8.  

 
 

Blood Drive  
Friday, December 28,  
12:00-5:45pm. Save a life! 
Mark your calendar. 
 
 

Blood Pressure Clinics  
Will be on Saturdays 6:00pm and 
Sundays 10:00am: September 15 & 16,  
November 17 & 18, January 19 & 20, 
March 16 & 17, May 18 & 19. Mark your 
calendar. If you are unable to attend, you 
can make an appointment by calling the 
Parish Nurse office. 842-0001, ext. 119. 
Thank you! Nancy Megley, RN. 

Thank you to all that attended and  
volunteered at the 2018 Parish Festival! 

  

The Weather was amazing and all the activities were a huge success! You could not miss the festival with the American flag flying at 80ô 
over the event!! We began our festival with the Community Garage Sale in the west parking lot with over 26 vendors renting spaces. 
The Main Hall was packed full of goodies and well over a 1000 people found awesome bargains. The Sweet Shop was busy taking in 
over $900 for all the delicious baked goods that were donated by our parishioners! The concessions were also a huge hit Friday and 
Saturday for all the shoppers and vendors to enjoy!  
 
The Saturday morning Car show brought in over 50 classic cars for our 2nd largest show ever here at St. Patrick ï St. Anthony festival. 
Cars started to arrive at 6 am and were being polished and shined for the start of the show at 9 am which brought many car enthusiasts 
to check out these beauties. Noon brought Bingo under the big tent with many people playing and a lot of first time players coming out 
in hopes of being able to yell BINGO!! Under the new Church canopy Kids game were a huge success with spin the Bible, duck pond, 
the Fishing Game, mini golf, face painting and many other activities for our youngest parishioners and guests. The Knights of Columbus 
also brought the Tootsie Train with lots of rides for them. New this year we had the John Ball Zoo visit bringing a Box turtle, Horned owl, 
a salamander and opossum for the kids to learn about and enjoy petting. Also new this year were pickles on a stick which were a 
novelty to enjoy! Jayôs Famous Grilled chicken started to cook at 3:00 pm cooking up 300 chicken halfôs for our guests serving at 5:00 
pm and by 7:00 pm all were sold, no one left hungry with this awesome Chicken dinner and sides!!  
 
Entertainment started at 4:00 pm with Dave Palmer and his only 2 friends followed by our Director of Music and Liturgy, Alex Navas, 
playing tunes on the piano. At 7:00 pm we were entertained by the very talented Plain Jane Glory. The Raffle took place after the 
Sunday 11 am Mass with Fr. Chuck drawing the 3 lucky winners of $5000, $1000 and $500. Did you get a call? Me neither, maybe  
next year!! 
 
Once again we thank you for coming out to the Parish Festival and we are already starting to think about next yearôs festival!! 
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FALL ADULT FAITH FORMATION 
NEWï Alpha  
Alpha is a well-done, relevant and impacting course that leads people to a deeper relationship with the Trinity and helps you meet other 
friends on your journey of faith from the parish. Come alone or better yet, invite a friend or a spouse who needs to grow in faith. If you 
desire to grow in your faith or simply have lots of questions about what God wants to do in your life, please prayerfully consider signing up. 
Childcare is available. We will begin on Wednesday, September 19, 6:15-8:15 and it begins with a meal each week! This eleven-week 
program will super charge your faith and experience of God through the gifts of the Holy Spirit. Includes an overnight retreat on October 27
-28. Register or check out more at www.stpatsgh.org or call Jeff Andrini. 

 

Small Faith Communities 

Hereôs a great way to meet others and grow in faith, once a month, October through April. Groups gather in parishioner homes and utilize 
faith-enriching materials. We are looking for new host homes and people, so pick your night and sign up this month! www.stpatsgh.org or 
call Jeff or Mellan.  

  

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) 

Open to all interested in learning about the Catholic faith and journeying to the Sacraments of Initiation. Resumes weekly on Monday, 
September 10, 7-8:30 PM.  

  

Seniorôs Bible Study 

Open to all older parishioners and begins weekly on September 12, from 10-11 AM. We will start with a study on the Gospel of John, titled 
The Turning Point, by Dr. Allen Hunt.ò  

 

Formed.org 
Check out this incredible gift from the parish to you! You will not believe the movies, books and video presentations that you can enjoy. 
The parish code is 77Q78C. We are considering renewing this gift for another year. Let us know if youôre using it! 

 

Fall Catechetical & Parish Ministry Conference  
All leaders in parish ministries or those who would like to grow in their faith are invited to the Fall Conference hosted by the Diocese at 
West Catholic High School on Saturday, September 29. Contact Jeff for a complete brochure including descriptions to the 90+ workshops. 
Hope you can join our parish team for this exciting event. Register with us before Sept. 15 for reduced rates and if you volunteer for a 
parish ministry, we will pay for you to attend! 
  

SAVE THE DATE: Sr. Helen Prejean 
Tuesday, October 23, 7 p.m. at Lakeshore Middle School! Sr. Helen Prejean is a human-rights leader known around the world for her        
advocacy to end the death penalty. Her 1993 book, Dead Man Walking, is based on her experience serving as a spiritual director for 
death-row inmates. This is a fund raising event for Humanity for Prisoners. Tickets are available at the parish or the Bookman. 

  

MEN ONLY EVENTS 
 

Menôs Morning Bible Study 

Join other men on Wednesday mornings from 6:30-7:30 a.m. in the Family Center Small Lounge for prayer, study and accountability. 
Meets year round and we do a variety of Bible and Menôs studies.  
 

Man Cave Meetings 
Men, are you looking to grow in your faith and serve others? Our parish Man Cave meetings are designed to do just that. We meet 
monthly, share time with one another, watch a meaningful presentation and look for ways to serve others. We meet the third Monday of 
the month from 7-9pm, unless otherwise stated, in Room 148 at the Parish Center. Here is what is being offered for the rest of 2018: 

¶ Monday, Sept 17th-ñStriving for Sainthoodò Hosted by Mark Juodawlkis and Steve Zachar  

¶ Monday, Oct 15th ïñWho Am I To Judgeò Hosted by Deacon Lance Walters and Pete Friar 

¶ Monday, Nov 19th- Menôs Movie night presenting ñPopieluszkoò A powerful true story about a Polish priest who stood up to 
Communism. Hosted by Tom Godfrey & Bob Woodard 

¶ Monday, Dec 10th- ñThe Man Talkò Hosted by Mike Burdick and Dave Greiner 

FAITH FORMATION 

http://www.stpatsgh.org
http://www.stpatsgh.org
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FAITH FORMATION 

 

Menôs Breakfasts 
Join us on the First Saturday of the Month from 7:30-9 a.m. in the Parish Life Center. Our first gathering is on October 6. Other fall dates 
are November 3 & December 1.  

  

SAVE THE DATE: Diocesan Menôs Conference 

Saturday, March 9, 2019 Building a Legacy Menôs Conference. Check out these speakers! Elvis Grbacï retired record setting U of M 
Football quarterback, Superbowl XXIX Championship and motivational speaker. Matt Fraddï prolific author and speaker who rallies men 
to live boldly and purely in our time. And Matthew Leonardï Catholic author, speaker, Vice President & Executive Producer at the St. Paul 
Center for Biblical Theology. 

  

WOMEN ONLY EVENTS 
 

Womenôs Wednesday Morning Bible Study 

Begins Sept. 12 9:30-11 a.m. The study is titled ñSeven Deadly Sins, Seven Lively Virtuesò by Bishop Robert Barron. Please call Mellan to 
request childcare if needed. 

 

Momôs Group 
Begins weekly on September 14, 9:30-11:30 a.m. Great for young moms. Contact Monique Hanson at 616-510-9944 or email 
mo.hanson@hotmail.com or Leslie Marvin at l.marvin7612@gmail.com for more information. Childcare is available. 

 

Womenôs Breakfasts 

These are great opportunities to gather with other women for a faith-filled presentation. Join them from 8:30-10 AM on these Saturdays: 
September 22 and November 17, January 12 and March 9. 

  

Advent By Candlelight 

The date is Tuesday, December 4, 7 - 9 p.m. Chris Alfaro is our presenter and the title of her talk is ñLike Mary, Surrendering to Godôs Will 
in All Things.ò Sign up to host a table or sign up individually.  

  

Womenôs Gift Weekend 
The date is March 2-3 This is an excellent way to reconnect, refresh and renew your faith and relationship with God and other women from 
our parish community! Register now for a weekend for yourself! This will again be held at Maranatha Conference Grounds.  

 



DONOR WALL 
The parish capital campaign, which formally 
launched in October 2014, is the largest 
financial commitment to the St. Patrick-St. 
Anthony Parish in church history. Donors who 
made a pledge or a one-time gift were 
promised a suitable tribute for their sacrifice of 
treasure. In addition, those donors who wished 
to honor, or memorialize a loved one, were 
given an opportunity to do so when their gift 
was made. Over 1000 donations were received 
between 2014 and December 2017 and, these 
donors are named on the glass panels 
mounted to the southeast wall of the Gathering 
Space near the east entrance. 

 
The glass panels measuring 36 inches wide, eight feet tall were formerly in the main entrance of Mercy Hospital in Muskegon. We were 
able to salvage and repurpose the half-inch thick panels and they look great in our space. We are thankful to Claudine Weber for 
helping to make the connection with Mercy Health. Bob Wassick made the framing material and mounted the panels with the help of 
volunteers. (Bob Butler handled the panels several times and can attest that they are extremely heavy.) The panels reflect the theme of 
the campaign, ñOpening Doors to Welcome and Serveò.  
 

¶ Panel # 1 features the word ñWelcomeò in several languages to remind us of our diversity and welcoming spirit. 

¶ Panel # 2 shares a statement in the dark brown header from Fr. Bill Langlois who was pastor at the beginning of the campaign and 
the inspiration for the project. Names of 250 donors follow. 

¶ Panel # 3 features a picture of the stained glass window of St. Patrick located on the north side of the church balcony. Below the 
header, there is a second collection of 240 donors. 

¶ Panel # 4 honors St. Anthony. This header reflects the stained glass window located on the south wall of the church balcony. 
Another 250 donor names are listed below the header. 

¶ Panel # 5 reflects a statement on behalf of Fr. Chuck Schwartz, our current pastor who was installed at the parish in 2016 just prior 
to the groundbreaking ceremony for the project. Below the header are the names of the final 250 donors. 

¶ Panel # 6 features the word ñServeò and highlights several ministries of the parish. Additionally this panel pays tribute to memorials 
of our parishioners who died during the capital project and chose the parish project as a memorial fund offering. Also featured are 
our Foundations, Corporate Donors, and Major Bequests.  

 
The last panel has an area that will honor pledges to the Capital Fund that are received after January 1, 2018. If you would like to 
become a part of the donor wall, contributions are still being accepted. 

DEDICATION BOOK 
OPENING DOORS TO  
WELCOME AND SERVE 

The Dedication Book was produced to ñhistoricallyò record the beautiful construction and 
renovation elements of our capital project, ñOpening Doors to Welcome and Serveò. Sheila 
Steffel, one of the campaignôs three co-directors, and John Strazanac used the green velvet 
covered dedication book from 1957 as a model. Highlights from past church historical books, 
and as well as articles from various contributors were collected and compiled for this edition. 
Some key writers include the following: 
 

¶ Liturgical Architect David Kulhman of JNKA 

¶ Senior Project Architect Tom Sturr of TowerPinkster 

¶ Senior Project Manager Mike Parker of Elzinga & Volkers 

¶ Most Reverend Bishop David John Walkowiak 

¶ Father Chuck Schwartz, Pastor 

¶ Father Bill Langlois, retired 
 
Feature articles describe the History of the Capital Stewardship Campaign, Highlights of the 
New Parish Life Center, and 160 Years in Grand Haven. A listing of all donors appears over 
eight pages, and several pictures complement many of the projects elements.  
Graphic design was provided by Alaina Ekdom of Elzinga & Volkers and the donor listing was created by Jolene Nelson. Members of the 
Master Planning Committee, Fr. Chuck, and Campaign Co-Directors served as editors to the final production. Their work and dedication to 
the project was very much appreciated.  
 
If you have not received your Dedication Book, copies are available at the parish office. 
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